
Hello my fellow wood carv-
ers, I hope this message 
finds you well and I hope 
that you made it safely 
through our record break-
ing snow fall! We had 5.5" 
here in Baytown,  we defi-
nitely had a nice snow day. 
I was able to spend the day 
in the shop carving. Silver 
lining and all.  
  I wish that I was the bear-
er of good news, but alas, 
I'm not. I know that we 
were not able to meet last 
month, and we believed 
that we were locked in for 
a room reservation for 
February, and we were. 
We received an email earli-

er this week that Bayland 
Community Center is hav-
ing plumbing problems and 
has canceled everyone's 
reservations for the week-
end of the 15th to make 
the needed repairs. This 
has caused us considerable 
stress. Shen, Jamie and Car-
olyn have been diligently 
trying to get us another 
meeting place for this 
month and has met with 
one obstacle after another. 
You can imagine our frus-
trations with this news. I 
know that this also frus-
trates you as well. The re-
cent accommodations or 
lack of, has been very chal-
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lenging and we ask for 
your patience and under-
standing in this matter. 
Having said that, we will 
have to cancel this 
month's meeting. I want 
to thank Shen, Jamie and 
Carolyn for all their ef-
forts in trying to get us 
another meeting place. 
We appreciate your pa-
tience and understanding 
in this matter. If anything 
changes, we will send out 
another email with the 
update. We look forward 
to meeting in the month 
of March.  
Thank you,   
Kenan  

Jesse Jones Park and Na-
ture Center in Humble, 
Texas, are planning to have 
a woodworking program 
on Saturday, March 8 in 
their 1820’s homestead 
village. The program is 
open to the public. They 

invited us to do a wood-
working demonstration, 
preferably with tools from 
that era. We have some 
tools here. We will also 
have an activity after the 
demonstration. If you 
would like to represent 

Woodworking Demonstration 

HAWC and participate, 
please contact Carolyn 
Smith, 832-877-6534, or 
carolynann@consolidated.net 
for contact details for 
Jesse Jones Park. 

MEETING CANCELLED! 
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Photos from Our Christmas Party 
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Fred Childers 

Ronnie Boston 

Jamie Frontiera Evelyn Goertz 

John Kidd 

Claribel Rojas 

Saundra Ives 
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Lorraine Lewis at our Christmas Party in 2018 & 2019: 
We miss you Lorraine. 

December 15, 2018 

December 14, 2019 



The Houston Area Woodcarvers will not meet this month. 
We meet next in March, 2025.  

See us on the Web: houstonareawoodcarvers.com 

EMAIL: houstonwoodcarvers@yahoo.com 

On Facebook: Houston Area Wood Carvers 

Bob Clum: a great woodcarver from HAWC’s past. Two of his Relief Carvings 


